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Fellow citizens, friends and well-wishers, 

I extend heartfelt thanks and appreciation to all Liberians for sending me their 

prayers and best wishes on the occasion marking my 56th birthday.  

 

Hundreds of supporters, friends, and well-wishers on Saturday, October 1, 2022 

demonstrated love and support through their greetings and early morning visits, 

while others - including the Armed Forces of Liberia band - serenaded my family 

with beautiful melodies. I am thankful. 

 

I am also grateful to my darling wife Mrs. Clar Marie Weah, the First Lady of 

Liberia, who has remained a pillar of strength and a wise counsel throughout all 

these years. 

 

I am appreciative too to officials of government, as well as the leadership of the 

Coalition for Democratic Change, who joined in the celebration of the day. 

 

Let me express particular thanks and appreciation to South African President Cyril 

Ramaphosa who conveyed his personal birthday greeting through the South 

African Embassy, along with the compliments we received from other World 

Leaders, friends and partners of Liberia. 

 

I am glad to be marking another year of good health. 

 

 I urge all Liberians that in spite of our differences, let's continue to work towards 

maintaining the hard-earned peace our nation now enjoys. 

 

May God Almighty continue to bestow his bountiful blessings upon us. 

 

Thank you 

 

H.E. Dr. George Manneh Weah, Sr. 

PRESIDENT 
 


